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The Standard Article

Pointers for eyes front at legislature
If you arrange to meet someone at the front of the Legislative Council building, where exactly would you go?
It's not such a strange question.
Most people pass by it on Queen's Road or Chater Road, though all they are looking at are the sides of the oblong building.
Some people might think that the front is the main entrance, where the members walk in and out. But that side is, in fact, the back, which is why the car park is there.
The front is, of course, the side facing Statue Square. This is quite obvious when you stand in the square and look across: you see the pointed roof with the statue representing justice right above the entrance.
Clearly, the architects intended this to be the grand facade.
The problem is that Statue Square, with its raised concrete seating area, ponds and trees, now obscures much of the view of this key part of the building.
Early photographs show an open area, leaving a vista of a building - then the Supreme Court - designed to impress.
When I was a new legislator in 1998, I sat on the commission that looks after the council's housekeeping affairs.
As well as proposing the logo, I suggested that we relocate the poles flying the mainland and Hong Kong flags to the building's north end.
That way, everyone walking along Chater and Connaught Roads can see them above an uncluttered part of the building and get a sense of its importance.
It was an attempt to give the building a visible formal face, and I like to think that, on balance, it worked.
